Senator Heller did not say that. However, here are two press releases you may be interested in: 

         Sheriff Haley announces the Washoe County Detention Facility will no longer accept ICE Detainers (September 10, 2014)
         The LVMPD Will No Longer Detain Persons on Federal Immigration Holds (July 14, 2014)
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